In relation to the BNG, as listed on the application form, we consider this is not necessary for
this application as the works involved are internal only and relate to a use rather than a physical
development, therefore, as there are no external works proposed, the development falls below
the threshold as it impacts less than 25 square metres of on-site habitat and less than 5 metres
of linear habitats such as hedgerows.



